
 

Sorcha, Year 7 

Weekly 

Bulletin 
23 Sept. 2020 

With prayers and best wishes, 

On Friday 18 Sept. we had our first confirmed case of Covid-19 in a pupil in Year 

10. The pupil’s only symptom was an upset stomach. The DfE, the local health 

protection team and the local authority were immediately contacted and the 

entire of Year 10 and eight teachers were sent home to self isolate for 14 days.  

All parents of pupils in Year 10 were sent an official DfE advice letter about what 

to do, which confirmed that they only need to get a test of their daughter shows 

symptoms.  

We both went into each Year 10 classroom to speak to the girls before they 

were sent home and text messages were sent to the parents and carers to let 

them know what was happening.  

Our response was timely and based on the scale of  potential cross infection 

within the year group.  This ensured the protection of others in school and all 

other pupils continued to attend school as normal.   As a school we were ready 

for lockdown of a year group and staff have worked extremely hard to ensure 

that the overwhelming majority of lessons for Year 10 are being taught ‘live’ via 

our online learning platform, google classroom to minimise any learning loss. 

This incident reinforces the need for us to adhere to the systems and procedures 

put in place in school to address the risk of Covid 19.  We rely on you as parents 

to be vigilant in your response and inform us should your daughter display Covid 

like symptoms as well as ensuring your daughter is tested. 

We thank you all for your continued support at this ever changing and difficult 

time.  

With prayers and best wishes,  

Mrs M Doyle & Mrs S O’Donovan 

Behaviour 

While the behaviour of the majority of pupils has been excellent, we have 
had a few pupils breaking bubble boundaries to see their friends. We  are 
reiterating to pupils that breaking bubble boundaries will be considered a 
very serious issue.  The senior leadership team will become involved and it 
may lead to exclusion.  Equally serious is someone coughing or spitting on 
someone else.  A letter to all parents will be issued this week highlighting 
key changes to the school’s Living & Learning behaviour policy. 

We have also had reports from members of the public of Sacred Heart pu-
pils in the tube not wearing masks, misbehaving and coughing.  This behav-
iour is totally unacceptable.  Not only does it bring the school into disre-
pute but it also causes anxiety for others on the tube and increases the risk 
of bringing an infection into school.  Please can you reiterate to your 
daughters the need  to wear a mask over both the mouth and nose on pub-
lic transport and to show consideration to others.   

As was reinforced by government advisors on Monday, if individuals 
choose to ignore safety protocols because they do not feel at risk, this will 
have a detrimental impact on everyone else.  I 

In school as well, we require all pupils (other than those who are exempt) 
to wear a face covering in public areas.     

We know its hard, but please reinforce with your daughter at home the 
need to try to maintain their distance from others in school at all times.  



 

Good News 

Lamda exams start next week - good luck to all our pupils involved and well 
done for their hard work and preparation.  The Year 7 retreat programme 
starts next week. 

Covid Risk Assessment Review Group  

All comments received from parents/carers and staff were reviewed by the 
group.  

Some parents needed clarification regarding teaching group arrangements 
and were responded to promptly.  Other parents raised concerns that they 
wanted their daughters to wear face coverings and to be allowed their mobile 
phones.  Both face coverings and phones have been allowed  and these 
matters were addressed in parent information evenings. 

It took a couple of days of trial and error to improve the pupil arrival arrange-
ments but these were streamlined and working smoothly by day 3 and an ad-
ditional toilet block was set aside for sixth form. 

From Monday, sixth formers will be allowed to leave school during their lunch 
time in line with normal practice. 

Some practical staff working arrangements were also reviewed 

Updates on School Website Covid Tab 

In light of the above minor revisions to the risk assessment and parent/carer 
Covid Handbooks have been made and the latest versions are available to 
view in the Covid tab on the school website. 

The Covid Guide contains the details but we have also uploaded some single 
sheet ‘quick access’ documents in the Covid tab.  One sets out the ‘Timings of 
the School Day’ which includes the arrival and departure times. 

Another guides parents about when their daughters should stay home from 
school, with attendance procedures and the final sheet provides quick access 
to ‘When and how to book a Covid Test’. 

Hot Food 

Both hot and cold food will be available to takeaway from the kitchen from 
Monday 28 September.  Food would not be ’served’ but would be provided 
in sealed takeaway containers.  Pupils would not eat together in the dining 
room but simply collect food and return to their bubble location using a 
secure route.   

Fantastic STEaM Opportunity: Are your 
daughters aged 14-18? Are they interested 
in engineering, coding or design? If the an-
swer is yes please ask them to see Mrs Roy 
for details on how to apply to the new and 
improved Maker Challenge!  

Over 11 weeks, your daughter could have the opportunity to learn how to 
develop their creative idea from concept to prototype through expert-led 
virtual sessions and using advanced equipment in our Makerspace workshop.  

Dorothy F, Sonia A-G and Justine F are  ‘BT Young Pioneer’ finalists.  They 
were one of five teams shortlisted from 170 applications. 



Our Prayer theme this week is, “Goal of Faith – What does it mean to 

have an Active & Personal Faith in God?” 

Each academic year, the Sacred Heart schools of the English Network, 

choose one of the 5 Sacred Heart Goals to focus on. This year, as a Net-

work, we are united in our focus on the Goal of Faith. In our prayer and 

worship time this week, we will explore what Faith means to us as individ-

uals and as a community. 

Prayer & Worship at Sacred Heart 

Year 7 Bute Gardens: 8.10am - 8.25am, depart at 2.40pm 

Year 8  Bute Gardens:  8.15am - 8.35am, depart at 2.50pm 

Year 9  Hammersmith Road Blue Gates: 8.00am -  8.15am, depart at 2.30pm 

Year 10 Hammersmith Road Blue Gates: 8.15am - 8.25am, depart at 3.00pm 

Year 11 Bute Gardens: 8.00am - 8.15am, depart at 3.10pm 

Sixth Form Reception: 8.30am, depart at 3.40pm 

Arriving & Departing, Coming and Going 

 

Department for Education coronavirus (COVID-19) helpline 

Staff, parents and young people can contact this helpline by calling 

Phone 0800 046 8687 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday from 8am to 6pm 

Saturday and Sunday from 10am to 4pm 



 

Year 10 week A, (Monday 28th September to Thursday 1st October) 

Year 10 week B, (Tuesday 22nd to Friday 25th September) 

 

Year 10 Remote Teaching Timetable 
Please see below  your daughter’s timetable for the end of this 

week and all of next week. 
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